MINUTES OF LITTON PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

4th November 2015 AT 7.30PM, LITTON VILLAGE HALL

Councillors Present:

Chris Pointon (Chair), Elizabeth Rugman, David Fry, Chris Ake, David Raynes, Matthew Wire

Visitors:      

Tom Killen

Tom Killen

1. Local plan Part 2.  Out for consolation.  Development   in Mendip.  Litton in open countryside, with village in Conservation Area not open for development unless sympathetic development supported by the Parish Council.
2. Migrants.  MDC geared up for any demands.

3. Finance Announcement due at end of the month. Further significant cuts anticipated in Central Government funding.

4. Parish Councils.  MDC working to support SALC.  

5. Broadband.  Roll out of broadband part 1 ongoing.  90% up to super-fast broadband by the end of 2016
Apologies:  

Nicola Ashley

Minutes Last Meeting

Minutes from October’s meeting signed by Chair, Chris Pointon.
Matters Arising

1. Risk Assessment.  Councillors were emailed a copy of the LPC Risk Assessment before the meeting for them to read through before the meeting.  CP read out the points in each section.  It was agreed that the financial records are in order and get audited thoroughly each year by an independent auditor.  Salaries are reviewed by LPC.  Banking: - LPC has three cheque signatories in place all cheques require two signatories and payment approved by vote of the Council.  Data protection.  LPC doesn’t hold any personal data.

2. Broadband. LPC in touch with BT.  A meeting was held earlier today with Paul Coles, South West Regional Manager and DR, MS  & CP.  BT explained about exploring options for a faster broadband connection for Litton.  DR has agreed to continue to be the focal point for investigating how best to achieve “superfast” broadband for Litton Parish.            

Declaration of Interest

None.

Planning

Straightmead.  Planning application approved by MDC with conditions.

Finance.

Election Costs.  An invoice received from MDC for the amount of £154.13; proposed by DR, seconded by CA

Correspondence

To be read at meetings by Chair and any important information passed round table for Cllr’s inspection during meeting.

Matters for Discussion    

1. Salt.  Highways are once again offering Local Parish Councils up to 10 free bags this year.  CP to collect and store.

2. Independent Audit.  CP to send letter of thanks to Paul Jelley for his independent audit of the LPC accounts.

Meeting closed at 8.25pm
Next meeting Wednesday 2nd December 2015, all residents welcome.

Litton Parish Council Website: www.littonparish.co.uk
New email address for Litton Parish Council: lpcparishcouncil@gmail.com
LPC require 2 Councillors.  If interested please contact a Councillor or Clerk, Debbie Jackson, on 241355
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